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PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, April L7 , 2024, al7:00 PM
Hamburg Township Hall Board Room

MINUTES

CAIT TO ORDER

Commissioner Ron Muir acted as Chair, calling the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

PTEDGE TO THE FLAG

ROLI CAIL OF THE BOARD:

1) PRESENT:

John Hamlin
Patricia Hughes

Victor Leabu Jr

Deborah Maria ni

Ron Muir, acting cha ir
Joyce Priebe

2} ABSENT:

Chair.Jeff Muck

APPROVAL OF MEETING AGENDA for tonight.

Approval Motion made by Commissioner Mariani, seconded by Commissioner Priebe, to approve the agenda as

presented.

VOTE: Ayes (5); Absent (U ChairJeff Muck
MOTION CARRIED



APPROVAL OF THE MEETING MINUTES

Approval Motion made by Commissioner Mariani, seconded by Commissioner Hughes, to approve March 20,
2024, Planning Commission Meeting Minutes as presented.

VOTE: Ayes (5); Absent (1) ChairJeff Muck
MOTION CARRIED

CALL TO THE PUBLIC- Member Muir opened the at large public hearing.
1. Sarah Bennett asked two questions regarding the Hamburg Townhomes. One was regarding the MDOT

approved 4-stop intersection and the other question was about the lift station.

Member Muir closed the public hearing

OLD BUSINESS

1. Final Site Plan Application for General Planned Unit Development (PCPUDZ3-0001). Project located at

10303 Hamburg Road (Parcel A) and 7620 M-36 (Parcel B). Parcel A will consist of 40 attached two-story
multi-family units (38,800 SF) and a community center (1,400 SF). Parcel B will include a gas station
building (2-story,5,475 SF) attached to a mixed-use retail/ residential building (2-story, 2,400 SF), as well

as a gas station canopy with 12 stalls and a height of 17'. The retail building will be used as offices for the
apartment use.

Commissioner Muir opened the meeting to architect named Hunter who briefly addressed the commissioners

Then Commissioner Muir opened the meeting to David Rohr who briefly went over the highlights of his staff

report on this case.

Commissioner Muir then opened the meeting to the commissioners. Commissioner Hamlin read through the
ordinance, word by word, to ensure all the commissioners are interpreting the ordinance in the same manner

regarding this development. David responded that this reading is a strict interpretation of the zoning ordinance

regarding this development. All PUDs are used to negotiate, such as density of the development. Commissioner

Leabu asked the architect about the lighting. The architect walked the plans over to the commissioner's table to
show them where the lighting was being proposed. Victor said that the lighting plan shows that the lights were
going to be 16 feet in height. He said that he does not like anything higher than 14 feet. Victor said with approval,

the a rchitect would need to lower the height of the lights on site. David suggested that the PC make a condition

that the lighting be reviewed by a few PC members to ensure that it meets expectations. Victor reminded the

owner and developer that the lighting should be pointed downward and not sideways. Ronnie clarlfied that the

light for the gas station needs to be higher than semitrucks otherwise they would knock the lights off the poles.

Victor said that the lights near the intersection off M-36 should be 12-16 foot high.

Commissioner Muir asked if anyone would entertain a motion to approve the final site plan

Commissioner Priebe clarified that the lift station would be shown on the site plan between the gas station and

the community center. David agreed. She then asked if the Phase 2 lighting plan would need to be reviewed by

the planning administrator and a PC member. David again agreed. Commissioner Mariani clarified if the retail

building at the gas station would no longer be used for the community's office rental office. Ronnie said that had

been a mistake. Ronnie said it would be used as a restaurant. lt is only going to be a one-story building, but it will

be the same height as the original design.



Approval Motion made by Commissioner Priebe, seconded by Commissioner Leabu, recommend that the
Planning Commission recommend approval of the final GPUD site plan, as shown on the project plan
(Exhibit A), to the Township Board because the project as conditioned it is consistent with the
requirements of the General Planned Unit Development regulations and will be able to meet site plan

review standards of the zoning ordinance as discussed at the meeting tonight and presented in the staff
report with the following conditioned of approval:

Condition 1:

Prior to the issuance of a land use permit as needed all appropriate approvals from local, county, state,

and federal agencies, including, but not limited to, Hamburg Township Fire, Accessor, and Public Works

Departments, the Livingston County Road Commission, Drain Commissioner, and Health Department; and

the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy and Transportation shall be received.

Condition 2:

A development agreement including master deeds and bylaws will be submitted for this project. This

agreement will be reviewed by the Township Attorney. This agreement shall include a cross access

agreement that allows public use of the private roadways, sidewalks, and parks within the project.

Condition 3:
The lift station will be shown on the site plan between the gas statlon and the community center

Condition 4:
The Phase 2 lighting plan will be reviewed by the Zoning Administrator and a Planning Commission

representative.

Roll Call Vote: Ayes (5); Nayes (1); Commissioner Hamlin
MOTION CARRIED

Absent (1) Chair Muck

NEW BUSINESS

1. Discusslon on amending Section 36-429 (Echo) of the Zoning ordinance.

Commissioner Muir opened the meeting to David. He explained that this came out of the discussion

from an organization that is looking to build a tiny home community, across from Chilson Commons. He

stated he wanted to have an information discussion about protentional amending the Echo, or the

Cottage, or some combination of the two. We want to provide a different style of housing that is denser.

Currently, our ordinance doesn't provide a mechanism to provide projects of this nature to move

forward in our community. We might want to form a subcommittee to discuss the how and why, and

how to amend the ordinance to accommodate this development, encourage future development

without creating unattended consequences. Victor and Hamlin agreed that this would be done as one

ordinance for the cottage or Echo development for each district. This amendment would be for

everyone, not just this nonprofit organization. We want to consider giving developers bonuses that are

based on age and income median level if that is legal. The cottage and Echo developments are similar

but have separate, competing districts in our ordinance. We are looking to cut down on the complexity

of our zoning ordinance.



Commissioner Priebe clarified that when the committee looks at the denshy bonus, they might want to
stay away from 9(116 open spaces llke they did in the past. Such developments would need sewers, but

they could be on wells for water. Commissioner Hamlin said that creating townhomes with shared

spaces would be more economically feasible than building tiny homes. They could still be purchased by

an owner later. Commissioner Leabu agreed that tiny homes that are under 200 SF are currently a fad. lt
was agreed that a subcommlttee would work on amendlng this part of the ordinance, and a draft would

be sent to the other PC commlssloners to ensure they stay in the loop of where the process ls.

Commlssioner Priebe asked the troup if they wanted to review the current S0"foot setback from

wetlands as dlscussed ln the ZBA last week. She said that thls setback distance was arbltrary' When

revlewlng how far a nelghbo/s setback is fiom the water regardlng your bulldlng project ls known as

form-based zoning whlch would requlre a certlfied survey. Our ordinance does not requlre a survey for

buildlng homes ln residentlal dlstricts, so tt ls recommended that we do not do thls tYpe of varlance

review.

Respectf ully submitted,

Lba Perschke

Plonningaonlng Coordinotot & Recordlng Seqetory

DaYld Rohr

Plonnlng & zonlng Olrcctor

The minutes were aPProved as Prese

{/t?ta4
Issloner Jeff Muck, Chairperson

ADJOURI{ME1{I

Approval motlon was made by Commlssloner Leabu, seconded by Commissioner Priebe, to adjourn at 8:15 pm.

MONOfl CARRIEI)


